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Response to Questions on the FY 2018 Budget

Chairman Bulova
How does the County generate savings from position turnover?

Position turnover is a negative amount included in most agencies’ budgets that reduces the
overall Personnel Services budget for the agency. Prior to reductions that were taken after
the Great Recession, position turnover was utilized to represent the normal savings that
occurs in budgets as a result of the time a position remains vacant after an incumbent leaves
and before a new employee is hired. It should be noted that agencies with a small number
of personnel are typically excluded.

In FY 2005, budgeted position turnover for the General Fund was $15.58 million, resulting
in an overall position turnover rate of 2.9 percent. This meant that, on average, agencies
were expected to “save” at least 2.9 percent of their Personnel Services budgets through
vacancy savings.

After the recession, as the County implemented budgetary reductions in order to balance
the budget each year, position turnover rates were gradually increased as a means of
generating additional savings. By FY 2017, budgeted position turnover in the General
Fund was $63.80 million — a rate of 8.0 percent. As a result, agencies often leave positions
vacant for extended periods of time in order to generate the necessary savings.

Each year, as compensation increases are approved, position turnover budgets are increased
at commensurate levels as salary budgets. When the costs of salary increases are cited in
budget documents, they have already been offset by increased position turnover savings.
The detailed costs associated with the FY 2017 Market Rate Adjustment, which had a net
cost of $15.38 million, are provided below as an example.

Regular Salaries $11.56 million
Limited-Term Support $0.31
Position Turnover ($0.94)
Extra Pay $0.61
Fringe Benefits $3.84
Total $15.38

As a result, position turnover rates remain relatively steady. The overall General Fund
position turnover rate has held at around 8.0 percent for the past 5 years.

In addition to adjustments made to position turnover, overall agency personnel services
budgets are routinely examined to determine if recurring savings are available based on the
specific agency’s staffing trends. Flexibility may exist, for example, if incumbents paid
near the top of the pay scale retire and are replaced with new employees paid at lower
salaries. In the past two years, over $1.5 million ($150,000 in FY 2017 and $1.39 million
in FY 2016) has been taken in reductions based on flexibility in personnel budgets as a
result of historical savings and staffing levels. In many cases, these reductions were taken
as reductions in regular salaries, rather than as increases in position turnover, resulting in
a negligible impact to the overall position turnover rate.





